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MEMORANDUM

TO: Health Benefits Administrators of New York State, Participating Agencies
and Participating Employers

FROM: Employee Benefits Division
SUBJECT: Empire Plan Medical Insurer
DATE: March 22, 2000

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ENROLLEES NEW TO THE EMPIRE PLAN.

United HealthCare Is Medical Benefits Insurer for the Empire Plan
Effective January 1, 2000, United HealthCare Insurance Company of New York is the
insurer for administering Empire Plan medical benefits. This change replaces
Metropolitan Life Insurance Company as the insurer. Your benefits have not changed
because of the new insurer. The address and phone numbers for information on medical
benefits stay the same.

Certificate page mailing to homes of Empire Plan enrollees whose coverage began
November 11, 1999 - March 9, 2000.
The certification page on the back of this memo has been sent to the homes of enrollees
new to the Empire Plan, during the period of November 11, 1999 through March 9, 2000.

Please copy this memo and the certificate page below for new hires that select the Empire
Plan after March 9, 2000.
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